Dear Colleague, 

The New York State Department of Health AIDS Institute is pleased to support the National Quality Center’s Training of Consumers on Quality (TCQ) to be held February 22-23, 2018 in New York City at Hispanic Federation, 55 Exchange Place, New York, NY 10005.  The purpose of the TCQ is to build capacity and increase the number of consumers formally participating in HIV clinic and NYLINKS regional level quality improvement activities.

The rigorous TCQ Program (concept paper attached for your review) will include pre-work activities and a 2-day face-to-face session.  The goals of the TCQ program include increasing consumers
· Understanding of the Ryan White HIV/AIDS Program and its quality requirements and expectations
· Understanding of basic vocabulary for quality improvement tools, methodologies, activities, and processes 
· Competencies to be champions in local and regional quality management (QM) committee activities
· Confidence in participating in quality improvement teams through an understanding of consensus decision-making, team roles, and processes to address specific aspects of HIV care 
· Understanding of the various forms of individual and systematic consumer involvement, and identification of appropriate methods of involvement in clinical quality improvement activities
· Awareness of basic HIV care and treatment terminologies so that participants better understand basic indicator definitions and performance data reports
· Knowledge related to health numeracy and health literacy, and understanding of performance measurement processes terminology, including details of indicator development, data collection methodologies, and data reporting 
· Exposure to other patients, consumer quality leaders, and peer experts in patient involvement who can provide community support and leadership

[bookmark: _GoBack]As a NYLINKS participating provider, we are asking you to please attend our TCQ orientation webinar scheduled on January 5, 2018 between 12:00 noon – 1:00 PM.  The attached URL can be used to access the webinar:  Upon completion of the webinar, we hope you will take the opportunity to identify and select one or two consumers to participate in the training.  Consumers should have the ability and commitment to participate in both your facility level and NYLINKS regional quality improvement activities. 

All TCQ participants are asked to complete and submit a short application form (attached, resume or CV, and a letter of support from an organization describing the role this individual will play in quality improvement efforts within HIV program and as a NLINKS member of your multi-disciplinary team.  Incomplete applications or those missing a resume or CV, letter of support, or other required documents will not be considered. 

It is our hope that you will participate in the TCQ orientation webinar to learn more about this exciting opportunity to build consumer capacity to participant in QI activities. Please feel free to contact me toll free at (877) 874-0776, or via email at daniel.tietz@health.ny.gov if you have any questions or require additional information. 

Sincerely, 

Daniel Tietz
Director, Consumer Affairs
New York State Department of Health 
AIDS Institute 
Corning Tower, Room 412
Albany, NY 12237 

